Four Lanes Community Junior School

Year 6 Curriculum Newsletter Spring 2 2018



Mr Roberts, Mrs Becousse, Mr Hearfield, Mrs Cummins, Mr Mongi and Mrs Murphy

We welcome you to another packed programme and a very busy half term for the children. We are very excited about our learning this half term and we are working hard to make sure the children have the best possible preparation for the upcoming SATs whilst helping them to enjoy their Year Six curriculum learning. If you have any questions regarding the plans, please do come to speak with one of us.

Main topics and learning this half term:

Non-Fiction project

Maths Reasoning

Tropical Rainforest

This half term we are continuing our study of Tropical Rainforests but transferring our focus to the changes that are faced because of deforestation. We will be having a visual tug of war in our classrooms over whether or not development of the Rainforest is a good idea. We will share our conclusions with you (amongst other learning) in our 'Outcome' for which we hope you can join us. Linked with this, in English we are focusing on a range of non-fiction writing styles. The children will be developing their skills of non-chronological reporting, persuasive writing and balanced arguments.

In Computing sessions the children are learning to use a new multimedia resource. We aim to widen the children's abilities to make exciting presentations that can incorporate sound, video, pictures and the written word.

In Maths we will be looking at how to apply the rules of number (Addition, Subtraction, Multiplication and Division) in a range of contexts. Further learning will look in detail at angles, shape, area and perimeter, negative numbers, translation and symmetry, straight line graphs and percentages. We will of course, be preparing the children for the forthcoming SAT tests, helping them to develop their speed and efficiency in arithmetic and extending their powers of reasoning for longer, real life problems.

In RE, the children will be learning about the Christian view of "Sacrifice" and in PHSEE, they will be learning about Relationships and Human Reproduction.

Lots of people are asking how you can support your child's learning at home, here's a few ideas:

- Daily reading and times tables practice remain invaluable to your child's learning. Please record these activities in the home-link book. Use Bug Club, Grammar Bug and tesspag.com
- Use the My Maths, Top Marks or Woodlands website to engage children with interactive games to support their learning. A range of revision guides are available from the internet and book shops

Homework: a creative outlet in a term of hard work.

We aim to give the children both creative and formal opportunities through their homework. We alternate between English and Maths with the project learning as a continuous piece through the term. As far as is possible, we like the children to take responsibility for all the homework so that they are ready to be independent in Year Seven.

A few reminders:

- PE will take place on Tuesdays and Thursdays this term. Please ensure your child's PE kit is in school on these days.
- Our Pupil Led Learning Review / Parent Teacher meetings are on Tuesday 13th March